
TO: Mayor and City Council 

FROM: Jed Petersen, Public Works Director 

SUBJECT: Well #5 Inspection and Repair 

MEETING DATE: Tuesday, November 12, 2024 

 

BACKGROUND 

Wells #4 and #5 were put into service in 1998. Both were drilled to the same 

depth, specs, and have the same components. 

In October Keys Well Drilling Co. performed the inspection and repair of well #4. It 

was found to be in very poor condition and most of the components needed to be 

replaced. The total cost to inspect and repair well #4 came to $53,260. 

It would be safe to assume that well #5 could be in the same condition.  

I reached out to Keys and asked if they would honor the inspection and repair 

quote for well #4 and apply it to well #5. 

Keys will honor the quote for well #4 and are available to inspect and repair well 

#5 this year. 

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

Staff recommendation that Well #5 be inspected and repaired as soon as possible. 

 

REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION 

Motion and approval to move forward with Keys Well Drilling Co. to inspect and 
repair Well #5. 












